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The Glory of Good Friday 
 
Good Friday is a public holiday in many countries, including 
Canada, with a Christian tradition, but the true meaning of this 
this event is more than having a day off. For those who believe in 
a living and loving God, this event represents a glorious day. 
 Good Friday is one of the world’s most glorious days, not only 
because Christians believe that Jesus Christ descended from 
heaven to this fallen world in human form. His supernatural birth 
was one of the world’s glorious events that led to the celebration 
of Christmas: it marks the dawn of hope for humanity. Another 
glorious event is Good Friday, simply because God did something 
unprecedented by turning the world upside down. 

At the time of Jesus’ walk on this earth, the Roman Empire was 
about to attain its finest hour (around 117 A.D.). At the height of 
his powers, Augustus Caesar (63 B.C.-14 A.D.), who helped build 
the Roman Empire, saw himself as a god (believed by the Romans 
as “the son of god” by virtue of the ‘divine’ status of Julius Caesar, 
the dictator for life who adopted him as his own son).  

As its first emperor, Augustus was Rome’s absolute ruler and, 
upon his death, was declared a god by the Senate. The Empire he 
had expanded soon gave rise to Pax Romana (Roman Peace, 
which lasted about 200 years: from 27 B.C. to 180 A.D.). 

But what went on behind the veil of Rome’s bright glory was 
an empire suffering from the lust for power and paranoia as well 
as terror and tragedy, including insanity and assassination. 

But Jesus did something different, the opposite of what the 
Romans kept doing: He established a spiritual kingdom by doing 
something people at the time thought would be a lost cause. He 
challenged a world still built on brute-force, using the power of 
love to preach the Good News that would cost His life.  

The Romans crucified Jesus who had committed no crimes, but 
His death marked the new dawn of human redemption: His death 
was not His defeat; it was His ultimate victory over death. 

Through His suffering, Jesus showed the world a new way to 
the real good life and salvation through the power of love and 
humility, not the lust for power. Through His blood that flowed 
from His broken body, the sting of death was forever banished so 
that humanity could be set free from the bondage of sin. 

The Roman Empire soon disintegrated, but Jesus’s mission was 
accomplished and still endures: not only is He still the world’s 
most influential person to have ever lived but is also the Lord of 
life. Come and taste the sweetest power of His salvation. 


